
Hidden Valley Homeowner Association News 
March 2021 

 

 

 

President’s Message  

Dear 
neighbors, 

Your board of directors is working virtually with zoom meetings and 
carrying on the business of our HOA. 

Membership 
Roster 

A big thank you to Data Management Director, Gary Catren. The 
2021/22 roster is off to the publisher and you should have already 
received your copy in the mail. 

Road Repair  We were delighted with the repaving of Ocotillo, but surprised to 
see the neighboring communities to the north of Ocotillo repaved 
while most of Hidden Valley was not. ​Rockgate, part of Moonstone 
and some of Hummingbird were also ​repaved during the current 
fiscal year. 
 
I’ve reached out to Supervisor Rex Scott, and have talked with 
representatives from DOT. ​ ​Norie attended DOT’s committee on 
Roads meeting on Feb 23 virtually. Her question and the county’s 
response are below. The budget for roads for the next fiscal year 
will be determined in April. 
 
Included in this newsletter are a number of communiques I wanted 
to share with you. 

Potholes  Please continue to report all road issues via the SeeClickFix phone 
app. Alternatively, you can fill out the ​Report a Problem​ form on the 
Pima County Transportation website and select the Pothole 
Patching category. 
 
While this will only address potholes we want the County to know 
how we are impacted by the poor condition of our roads. 

District 1 
Newsletter 

Click to ​sign up to receive the Pima County District 1 newsletter 

Wes Miller 
Park 

Pete Cinquemani, Park Director, reports that many in the 
community dropped off their Christmas Trees in the receptacle in 
the park. We will make this an annual event. ​A dumpster is now in 

https://seeclickfix.com/web_portal/YPmE1nsavqFE5pEWaSSPcppe/report/category/
http://eepurl.com/hpAiir


  

Wes Miller park for the use of current members of the HVHA.  It will 
be available until March 26 ​th   ​Remember, the dumpster is for the 
disposal of green waste only. Also, please make sure all your tree, 
shrub and bush trimming make it inside the dumpster, and large 
pieces are cut small enough so they fit inside the dumpster easily. 
Pete reports an increase in beer cans and garbage in the park. Of 
concern were the fires started using some of the Christmas trees. If 
you see any unusual activity please call 911. 

Park 
Learning 

Wes Miller Park continues to provide teaching and learning 
opportunities for area educators who bring students to study the 
creek.  The Watershed Management Group also brings interns and 
students to the park to study water flow and conservation 
measures.  

 

At our February board meeting we discussed possible solutions to 
the dog poop problem in the neighborhood. Among some of the 
ideas were more signage or installing dispensers. None of these 
ideas seem viable so we are just going to implore people to be 
responsible and pick up after their pets. 

Dog Lost & 
Found 

Gary Catren’s system for matching missing pets had a successful 
outcome this month with a small dog being reunited with its owner. 
Remember, if you find a lost pet or yours goes missing email him at 
GaryCatren@comcast.net. 

New Board 
Member 

The Board is happy to welcome long time member and attorney 
Kelly Relich.  She was elected to serve as Director, By-laws. 

Take Care & 
Stay Safe 

See you in the neighborhood … Norie Nelson 



 

 
 

  

Jigsaw Puzzles to Borrow 

 
One upside of the stay-at-home year is that we have a pile of finished jigsaw puzzles. We 
enjoyed them all. No missing pieces. 
 
If you’d like to borrow one click the picture below to see what we still have on hand. Send me 
an email at ​rich.holladay@gmail.com​ or call me at 206.412.1054 and let me know the title of 
the puzzle you’d like. I’m happy to deliver it to you, freshly antiseptic wiped! 
 

 

mailto:rich.holladay@gmail.com
https://puzzleswaps.com/profile.php?uid=2160


 

 

  

Park Safety - A Friendly Reminder 

  As you are aware, only HVHA members are permitted to use the 
Hidden Valley Park. This is a beautiful, natural park, and like all of 
nature, includes some risks.  Use of the Park is at the Members 
own risk. Here are some guidelines to help everyone stay safe! 

Covid-19 
Safety 

When in the Park, you should follow all State and local mandates 
and CDC guidelines regarding masks and social distancing. HVHA 
does not sanitize surfaces where COVID germs possibly may lurk 
such as barbeque grills or trash cans.  It is recommended that 
Members bring wet wipes and/or hand sanitizer to use before and 
after use of communal surfaces. 

Wildlife  While in the Park, you should be cautious about wildlife such as 
rattlesnakes, bobcats, javelinas, etc.  If you do see wildlife, give the 
animals a wide berth.  Even seemingly harmless animals may be 
dangerous if they feel threatened. 

Water in the 
Creek 

Although the creek is not always running, when it is, use caution. 
Rocks can be slippery and children should always be observed 
around water. 

Children  Children should not be permitted to play in the Park without an 
adult present and should be in the view of adults at all times. 

Dogs  Dogs should be on a leash while in the Park for the safety of 
everyone (including the dogs!) 

   
 
Enjoy our beautiful park safely! 



 

 
 
 

Wes Miller Park Rules & Regulations 

  Wes Miller Park is a 12.6 acre nature preserve which borders Sabino Creek. 
The Hidden Valley Homeowner Association has the responsibility for 
maintaining the park as a nature preserve. No alterations or additions may be 
made to any part of the park without the written express approval of the 
Hidden Valley Board of Directors. 

1  Fires are permitted only in barbecues. Extinguish all fires completely. 
Bonfires are not permitted. 

2  Trees, shrubs and native plants may not be trimmed or removed unless 
under the direction of the Director, Wes Miller Park. 

3  Firearms, pellet guns, BB guns, archery equipment are prohibited. Trail bikes, 
motorcycles, three wheelers are not permitted beyond the parking lot. 

4  Pets must be under the control of their owner at all times. Owners must clean 
up after their pets. 

5  Under no circumstances may existing paths be obstructed, and no new trails 
or paths may be erected. 

6  Recreational equipment such as swings, badminton or volleyball nets are not 
permitted without the express prior approval of the Hidden Valley Board of 
Directors. There is a designated area for horseshoes. 

7  Sabino Creek and the dam across it may not be obstructed or amended in 
any way such as erection of a bridge or walkway. 

8  Use of Wes Miller park is restricted to HVHA members and their guests. 
Guests must be accompanied by a member. 

9  Failure to comply with the rules and regulations may lead to revocation of 
park access. 



 

 



 
 

 
 
  

Pima County Road Repair Communications 

Dear Supervisor Scott: 
 
I am the president of the Hidden Valley Homeowners Association which is in your 
district.  The roads in our subdivisions are in horrible condition.  Recently the roads in 
communities adjacent to ours and a main street, Ocotillo, were repaved.  Needless to 
say they are wonderful.  However, we recently learned that only three streets in 
Hidden Valley are scheduled for repaving: Moonstone, Rockgate and Hummingbird. 
Those streets are certainly in need of attention, but not more than others.This is just 
unacceptable.  All the streets in this community are a disgrace. 
 
I have attended numerous meetings, spoke in previous hearings conducted by the 
Board of Supervisors, written letters and posted on the Department of 
Transportation’s program Clickfix.  The criteria that DOT is using to determine the 
condition of the roads just doesn’t match our experience. 
 
The County is very responsive when we report potholes, but this stop gap repair only 
lasts a short time.  It seems that the County could find a way to shift costs somehow 
from this short term solution to something more long term. 
 
As my constituents point out they don’t get a refund on their taxes because their roads 
are not up to par and don’t make the arbitrary cut.  I’d appreciate a response.  Thank 
you. 
 
Norie Nelson 
President, Hidden Valley Homeowners Association 
 



 

 
 
   

Melissa Cancio <Melissa.Cancio@pima.gov> wrote: 
 
Good afternoon Noreen. 
 
I hope this information can help answer some of your questions. 
 
In December 2020, Pima County Department of Transportation (PCDOT) realized 
cost savings from lower contractor costs.  PCDOT was able to add additional 
roadways to the program and did so by incorporating the criteria enacted by the Pima 
County Transportation Advisory Committee (PCTAC), please see attached 
memorandum.  We are currently in the process of updating our maps with this 
additional information. 
 
Hidden Valley Subdivision made the criteria based on the Pavement Condition Index 
(PCI).  
 
·         Moonstone from Snyder to Rockgate (PCI 33 - Failed) 
·         Rockgate from Hummingbird to Moonstone (PCI 35 Failed) 
·         Hummingbird from Moonstone to Siesta Drive (PCI 38 - Failed) 
 
It sounds like some of the roadways have not been repaired in quite some time.  
 
We recognize how frustrating it is that some roadways are not scheduled this year. 
We will continue working with the PCTAC to coordinate the criteria for roadway repair 
to ensure all roadways will be improved to be in very good or better condition (PCI 80) 
by 2030. 
 
Please feel free to call me or email me with additional questions.  Hope this 
information has helped. 
 
Thank you. 
Melissa 

From: Noreen Nelson <nelson2772@comcast.net> 
To: Melissa Cancio <Melissa.Cancio@pima.gov> 
 
Subject: Re: Hidden Valley Roads 
  
Thank you. Are there any further hearings or anything else that could put us higher up on the 
Priority list?  



 

 
 
 

Recap of Mar 17th meeting with ​District 1 Supervisor Rex Scott 

 
Thank you for attending our first meeting with District 1 Supervisor Rex Scott and two 
of his three person staff.  See below for Rex’s response regarding continuation of 
Pima County Administrator Chuck Huckleberry's contract. 
  
The bulk of this meeting's agenda which we hosted in Wes Miller park was devoted to 
the condition of roads in our community.  We shared our concerns and Supervisor 
Scott said that he is proposing additional funding of $50 million in the County's 21/22 
PAYGO​ budget for local road repair.  He encouraged us to continue to report all road 
issues using the DOT's process, but to also correspond directly with his office. 
  
We shared our issue with Canyon Ranch's assault on our neighborhood roads during 
the recent construction on the property.  We feel they should be held accountable for 
the damage done. 
  
We discussed Scott's position on the renewal of the County Administrator's contract 
and he assured us that he intends to share the concerns he has heard from 
constituents directly with Mr Huckleberry. 
  
We discussed concerns over construction of 5G towers in communities especially if 
there is no input from residents.  
  
 
 

From: Rex Scott 
Date: March 19, 2021 at 7:04:03 AM MST To: Noreen Nelson  
Subject: Re: Meeting in Hidden Valley 
 
Norie, it was a great pleasure to meet with you and your neighbors! Looking forward 
to future gatherings. Please let our office know anytime we can be of service to the 
Hidden Valley community. 
 
Rex 
 

https://webcms.pima.gov/cms/One.aspx?portalId=169&pageId=53289


 



 



 



 

 
 

 

 



 



 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Hidden Valley Subdivisions 

The area comprising Hidden Valley Homeowners Association is made up of several 
Subdivisions with the PlanName “Hidden Valley” in the​ Pima County Plat database​. Also 
included are Solar Village, Castle Rock Estates and Sabino Foothills Estates. Click the links in 
the table below to see the plat maps. 

Pima County repairs roads a Subdivision at a time. 

 ​Search Results 

 

Document 

Date 

Sub 

Book

Num 

SubPage

Num 

Seq

uenc

e_N

o 

DS-ProjNum PlanName 

5/13/2015 24 36 0 CO1272013 HIDDEN VALLEY (185-265) 

11/7/1974 26 82 0 CO1272013 HIDDEN VALLEY (185-265) 

3/14/1966 18 72 0 CO1264002 HIDDEN VALLEY (138-184​) 

8/3/1960 15 5 0 CO1260059 HIDDEN VALLEY (52-127) 

5/21/1959 13 84 0 NONE HIDDEN VALLEY (1-39) 

3/17/1980 32 26 0 CO1279166 SOLAR VILLAGE (1-14) 

2/1/1973 24 61 0 CO1271069 CASTLE ROCK ESTATES (1-47) 

9/8/1978 30 1 0 CO1278052 SABINO FOOTHILLS ESTATES (1-33) 

Roy's Complete Pool Service, 35 years experience. 
 

"Looking For A few Good Pools". 
Has been servicing pools in Hidden Valley for over 25 years. 

Customer provide chemicals. 

 
Please call 520-955-1273 

https://onbase.pima.gov/publicaccess/DS/datasourcetemplate.aspx
https://tinyurl.com/y83n529n
https://tinyurl.com/5d86dx9d
https://tinyurl.com/v8mya6ah
https://tinyurl.com/58vcupe2
https://tinyurl.com/ym2n27wx
https://tinyurl.com/yr7vyy3z
https://tinyurl.com/562ty4cp
https://tinyurl.com/phtkb6jk


 
Law Firm 

Michael G. Ciaccio, Esq. 

Call 520-888-3135 

_____________________________________________________________ 

 

● 35 years in the Legal Profession serving Tucson, Arizona 

● Law Practice limited to Personal Injury & Wrongful Death 

● Peer-Rated for Highest Level of Professional Excellence 

● A+ Accredited Member of the Better Business Bureau 

__________________________________________ 

Here to Help 

Contact me for a Free Consultation 

 

4562 N. First Avenue, Suite 100, Tucson, Arizona 85718 

E-mail​: ​mgc@ciacciolaw.com  ​Website​: ciacciolaw.com 

 

mailto:mgc@ciacciolaw.com


 

 
  

 



 

 

 

   

Landscape Services, LLC 

(520) 300-3807 
 

** Professional service – installation & maintenance ** 
 

*** *** *** 
Paver patios, walkways and driveways. 

Flagstone, block walls & Allan block retaining walls. 
Metal pool fences, gates and wrought iron. 

Artificial Turf, Fireplaces, BBQs, Low voltage lighting & sprinklers. 
Drip systems, Drainage correction, Hand place & Grout rip-rap. 

Complete Landscape Installation & Maintenance. 
*** *** *** 
Owner Operated Free Estimates 

 
Alonso Acosta Lsco69@Hotmail.com 

 
L14883750 

 
Looking for an excellent Spanish tutor?  
 
I am a native speaker with more than 30 years professional 
experience teaching both Spanish language and literature in 
private and public schools, including AP classes. It's been my 
privilege to unlock for students the beauty and benefits of 
Spanish. I live in your neighborhood and tutor from my home 
for a very reasonable $25 an hour.   
 

Interested?  Please call Maria Hynum at 520.749-0650. 

mailto:Lsco69@Hotmail.com
mailto:Lsco69@Hotmail.com
mailto:Lsco69@Hotmail.com


 

 

A Few More Things 

Wes Miller Park 
Address 

When reporting issues at Wes Miller Park to the Sheriff you will need to 
provide the park address. It is 4980 Hidden Valley Road. 

HVHOA Mailing 
Address 

Hidden Valley Homeowner Association 
6890 East Sunrise, Ste 120, #290 
Tucson, Az 85750 

This location is the UPS store next to Basha’s.  

Newsletter 
Advertising 

Another benefit of HOA membership: Free Advertising for your business! 
We will include your ad in our regular newsletters - Free of charge! Just 
send your copy to Rich Holladay - ​rich.holladay@gmail.com​.  

New Neighbors 
Welcome 

New arrivals in HV receive a welcome packet and a personal visit from 
New Member Development Director, Carole Fee. If you notice a new 
arrival let Carole know at carolejfee@yahoo.com or 760-6080 and she’ll 
take it from there. 

HVHOA Website  We have a website. Visit it at ​http://www.hvhoasite.com​.  
You will see the latest information about what’s going on, who’s who and 
more. 

Pima County 
Newsletter 

Pima County 
publishes a weekly 
newsletter containing 
a lot of interesting 
information. View the 
current and past 
newsletters at ​this 

link​. You can subscribe to the newsletter via email at the same link. 

Housing Market 
Reports 

 
Long Realty provides a variety of Housing Market Reports at ​this link​. 

Useful Phone 
Numbers 

 

Pima Sheriff Non-emergency reporting 351-4900 

Rincon District 6 Commander Jess Copfer 351-6383 

Snake Removal Rural Metro non emergency 624-9913 

mailto:rich.holladay@gmail.com
http://www.hvhoasite.com/
http://webcms.pima.gov/cms/One.aspx?portalId=169&pageId=231422
http://webcms.pima.gov/cms/One.aspx?portalId=169&pageId=231422
http://www.longrealtyonline.com/HousingReportSelect.asp?Agent=&Area=TUC&SubArea=NE_NEX&Source=LRC&Report=hr-tuc-ne_nex
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